Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Invoice
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

Please supply the details of any invoice from NewAuto Ltd T/A MOGO UK they currently supply the taxi licensing Department.


Answer:
Please find attached invoice from New Auto Ltd.

Individual items and costs have been redacted as this constitutes commercial pricing from a Council-contracted provider. It is judged to be exempt under the provisions of Section 43(2) - Commercial Interests. This letter therefore is a statutory refusal notice required by Section 17(1) of the FOIA Act.  

Disclosure of this information would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the Public Authority holding it).

This is a qualified exemption under the FOI Act which means that consideration must also be given to whether in all the circumstances of the case the public interest favouring disclosure is greater than the public interest in maintaining the exemption. The public interest means what is in the best interests of the public not what is of interest to the public. 

We have considered whether the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information. 

There are a number of public interest arguments that weigh in favour of disclosing the information you have sought: 

• The general proposition of maximising openness that the FOIA and the Council aspire to; 

• The benefits of ensuring transparent and accountable government by disclosing how the Council receives and spends public money;

However, there are also public interest arguments against disclosure: 

• Releasing the requested information could prejudice the Council’s current or future negotiation capabilities.
· Releasing the requested information would reveal the providers distinct pricing structure to the wider world, thus allowing others to undercut them or clone their approach, while providing an inferior service.
In this instance, it is judged that the public interest in withholding the requested information outweighs the public interest in disclosure of the requested information. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
